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Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

 

Dear TSM Families,  

 

(I cannot believe this is the last time I will write that!). It is with a heart filled with joy from your kind words and 

smiling faces that I say my final farewells to the Twyford community. From the very first day I stepped into this 

school (in April 2018) I knew this was a special place! But what I could never prepare myself for was the impact 

your wonderful children would have on the last 6 years of my life. 

 

Never before had I met so many engaged pupils, families and staff that truly wanted to work as one great 

big team- and make a difference to the community they live in! 

 

There have been times of great joy and celebration- with performances, services and events that have 

wowed and brought tears to my eyes. And times of great challenge; from playground floods, power cuts, 

and don't forget a worldwide pandemic! But through it all there has always been the supportive, smiling voice 

of your community keeping me going. 

 

I will miss you all dearly- and I truly mean that. Keep on dancing, performing, calculating, playing sports, 

experimenting, writing, drawing, playing and of course...singing! You are all uniquely brilliant and will have a 

place in my heart always. 

 

Wishing you all the very best, 

Mrs D x 

 

 

School Dinners 

From September School Dinners will be charged at £3 per day.   

Menus can be found here: 

https://twyford-pri.hants.sch.uk/parents/school-lunches/ 

Menus will be changed in October. 

 

 

 

After School Clubs and Wraparound Care 

From September all clubs (including Breakfast Club and After School Club run by the school will be charged 

at £7 per session.  (Greater Depth Club on Tuesdays is charged at £10 per hour). 

For Breakfast Club and After School club bookings that are booked via Scopay, Mrs Emmett will send an email 

out to all parents ASAP.  This will hopefully be before the end of July or early August.  Please keep checking 

your emails!  Please note we are unable to book these for you. 
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Manor Team Treat  

The children from Manor were very excited to receive their end of term team treat yesterday. Even though 

the weather was rainy, the children enjoyed a range of indoor games whilst eating their cookie treats. Well 

done Manor for all your hard work and for achieving the most team points this term! 

 

 

 

Willow Cooking 

In cooking we made Pakoras, which were delicious.  The ingredients were ginger, parsley, coriander, potato, 

curry powder, salt, cumin seeds, carrot, onion, courgette and chickpea flour.  The curry powder gave it a 

salty pea flavour it was quite nice but not the best!  Also the chickpea flour made it stick together, Daisy was 

covered in it!  We took them home for our families to try.  By Daisy and Elizabeth. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Reading Nook – summer 2024 Edition 

Please click here to view the latest copy of The Reading Nook: 

https://twyford-pri.hants.sch.uk/news-events/newsletters/ 

 

 

Mrs Davies Farewell 

We had an emotional start to the day, saying a fabulous and very 

fond farewell to our wonderful Head teacher.  We were joined, in 

our whole school assembly, by our governors and wider members of 

staff to say thank you for all Mrs Davies hard work and to show her 

how much we care. Mrs Gilbert baked a beautiful cake that 

represented our thoughts and the classes each shared memories 

and cards. Each class then put on a special activity for Mrs Davies 

to join in for the morning, and everyone had a wonderful time. We 

wish Mrs Davies all the best for her next adventure! 
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Dates for your diary:  Summer Term  

23rd July  Last Day of Term 

29th, 30th & 31st July Summer Holiday Club – book your spaces now! 

5th, 6th & 7th August Summer Holiday Club – book your spaces now! 

Dates for your diary:  Autumn Term  

2nd September INSET Day 1 – School closed to pupils 

3rd September First day of Autumn Term 

11th September KS1 Meet the Teacher, 3.45pm – 4.30pm, details to follow 

12th September KS2 Meet the Teacher, 3.45pm – 4.30pm, details to follow 

25th September Young Shakespeare production of Macbeth – Key Stage 2 (Details to follow) 

9th October  Individual school photos  

21st – 25th October Year 6s to Calshot Residential 

w/c 28th October HALF TERM 

29th November INSET Day 2 – School closed to pupils 

2nd December INSET Day 3 – School closed to pupils 
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